Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

October 12, 2009

President called the October 12, 2009 meeting of Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch to order at 3:00pm. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance Byrnes introduced new members William Van Vliet and Ardith Prendergast.

He then introduced our guest speaker, Wendy Hall, from Hernando Pasco Hospice. Citrus County has a certificate of need; therefore, two hospices serve the area. Ms. Hall used audience members to help her develop the definition of Hospice. Karen Fenton, RN a community liaison from HPH also took part in the town hall style meeting. The group will be training new volunteers in November. For further information, contact Hernando Pasco Hospice at www.hphospice.org or call 352-527-4600.

Sgt. Chris Evan spoke next. He informed us that the Volunteer Appreciation event would take place on Wednesday, March 3, 2010 at Curtiss Peterson Auditorium at approximately 6pm. Snacks and entertainment will be provided.

The battery in the portable radio has been replaced. The radio should only be turned on when a driver leaves the car. The battery should be charged on Wednesday night and over the weekend.

Sgt. Evan spoke about the Crime Stoppers program, which is new to Citrus County. The Board of County Commissioners okayed the program, which encourages citizens to take action against crime while remaining totally anonymous. For more information, visit www.crimestopperscitrus.com.

Sgt. Evan stated that church burglaries continue to occur. The criminals seem to hit the churches on Mondays and Wednesdays.

Leave the scene of an incident if a gun is involved.

The Sheriff’s substation on Route 19 will close on October 13, 2009. A new office will open on Rte 19 across from the entrance to Sugarmill Woods.

President Dick Byrnes announced that Jim and Vivian Turner found a lost dog while on patrol.

We now have roadside signs to announce our meetings. Neil Kline will handle the set up and removal of such signs.

SMW Crime Watch needs volunteers to drive the patrol car on the evening of Halloween.

Sgt. Evan suggested that the drivers must leave the vehicle if they give out candy, but he suggests that they refrain from doing so.

Look for an article in the next issue of the Greenbelt Gazette, recruiting drivers.

Franz Vanderbel, a long time member of SMW Crime Watch passed away.

There is no Treasurer’s report due to the absence of Russ St. Jean.

The minutes of the September meeting are on our website.

Statistics for September 2009 are as follows:

Man Hours:


245

Miles:



2730

Fuel Gallons:

176.154

Fuel Cost:


$442.68

Security Checks:

429

Construction Sites:

116

Utilities:


382

Water violation reports are pulled out once a month and sent to the Civic Association.

Now that the radio is available, drivers can walk around houses during a house check.

President Byrnes adjourned the meeting at 4pm.

The next meeting will take place on Monday November 9, 2009 at 3:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

